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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY FUNDING AD HOC COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, July 10, 2012
Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall
4:00  P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Members Bill Gulliford (Chair), Ray Holt, John Crescimbeni, Greg Anderson ; Council Members Lori Boyer, Matt Schellenberg, Doyle Carter were excused; 

Deputy General Counsel Steve Rohan; Tommy Carter, Council Auditors Office; Jessica Deal, Mayor’s Office;  Jessica Stephens, Legislative Services; Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council; Aaron Bowman, BAE Systems;  Chris Warren, Chamber of Commerce; Elaine Brown, Marla Buchanan, Task Force;  David Bauerlein, Ron Littlepage, Florida Times-Union; Kevin Meerschaert, WJCT; Catherine Barton, Action News;  Joe Wilhelm, Jr., Financial News & Daily Record; Connie Holt, Stan Johnson, Executive Council Assistants;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chair called the meeting to order at 4:04 P.M.
The Chair, Council Vice President Gulliford, opened the meeting by expressing his appreciation to Elaine Brown, Aaron Bowman and others for their work and grassroots efforts to keep the ferry in operation.  The Chair announced that on the previous evening, the Atlantic Beach Commission voted to commit $5,000 in funding to keep the ferry in operation.

The Chair lauded the members of the newly created St. Johns River Ferry Commission, including the Commission’s Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, Task Force leader Elaine Brown, Attorney Marla Buchanan, Rick Reddick, Carl Cannon and Larry Williams.  

The Chair indicated that Aaron Bowman and Rick Reddick met last week with JaxPort financial officials.  Mr. Bowman reported that the JaxPort officials were very cooperative, answered all of the questions raised and expect that the transition will be smooth.  Mr. Bowman proceeded to distribute and briefly remark on the St. Johns River Ferry Sustainment Plan Executive Summary.  The Executive Summary focused on where we are now financially.  All of the numbers in the summary were provided by JaxPort.  Projected revenues include an increase in ferry patron tickets, potential advertising and an increased ridership.
Elaine Brown reported that the Task Force continues to gather petition signatures and make its presence felt at events such as the upcoming Kingfish Tournament.  She reported that the Task Force had raised $12,000, $9,000 of which is in the bank.

Chris Warren, Public Policy Associate, Jacksonville Chamber of Commerce, reported that the  Chamber  was joining with the St. Johns County and Clay County in conducting a survey of its members to gauge how best to raise funds for and market the ferry in the future.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:28 P.M.
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